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President’s Staff

November 26, 2001

MINUTES

Present:  Tom Curtis, Paulette Fleming, Michele Foley, Jack Hanson, Carol Henderson, Jim James, Keith LaBelle, Holly Moore, Jim Perez, Kae Peterson, Lupe Reyes, Judy Yu

Not in Attendance: Kae Peterson, Joe Renouard

Guest:  Carwin Spearman

Interview:

From 12:30 p.m. to 1:15 p.m., President’s Staff interviewed Candidate #1, Cheryl Kitchin, for the position of Vice President of Administrative Services.

Standing Items:

1.
Housekeeping/Worksheet

Carol and Jim asked that Old Business Item a., “Focus Area Prioritization/Team Goals,” be tabled until next week, December 3, to allow everyone to prioritize their focus area goals. 

TO DO:  It was decided that President’s Staff members each identify the top five goals for each strategic planning focus area, since the number of goals identified was so large.

Carwin Spearman will be asked to come to the meeting to address New Business Item b, “Crisis Planning.”

2.
Enrollment Marketing

The additional column recently added to the enrollment report will update where Shoreline stands in relation to the annual state target.  Currently, we are at 45.9 of the state target for the academic year.

Tom reported that Fall Quarter totals are final at this point.  We are ahead of last year by a headcount of 178, or 136 FTE, which places us at 93.7% of target.  

At this point, Winter Quarter enrollment stands at a headcount of 1292, or 157 above the same time last year.  This equates to 56.1 more FTEs than last year.

Current marketing efforts include sending postcards with a holiday/winter theme to students, encouraging them to attend SCC Winter Quarter.  Judy has booked several AT&T electronic 

Ads, and print ads will appear in the Enterprise and Journal.

Holly asked that Shoreline emphasize Jump Start and Credit Express options.  

Funding for marketing is available as part of the high tech allocation ($40,000 to $45,000).  The primary focus must be high technology, but these funds can be used both on campus and at the Northshore Center.

TO DO:  Once Keith identifies funds available for marketing from the high tech allocation, Judy’s goal is to get a marketing flyer out in December for Winter Quarter.  

3.
Self Study

Carol reported that, with the exception of Standard 7, the representatives from each standard met and provided updates on their individual committees’ activities.  

Kae Hutchison facilitated the first Open Session, “Environmental Responsibility,” on Friday, November 16.  It was a fairly finite topic, thus, although the attendance was smaller, those who were present were passionate about the topic.  The online survey attracted 80 responses.  More Open Session discussions are scheduled.  Those dates and times are posted on the Intranet.  

4.
Position Recruitment

Paulette 

November 26 is Payroll Benefits Coordinator Jennifer DeMare’s first day.  John Neally’s first day in the Mail Carrier position was November 15.  With the transfer of the Secretary Supervisor from Humanities to Science, the Science department is now fully staffed.

Carol
Carol is hoping to announce the interim Dean of Science assignment by this Friday, November 30.  She will discuss this further with Holly.

Jack
Jack will interview six total candidates tomorrow, November 27, for open positions in TSS.

Jim Perez

Now that Jonathan Brown has announced he will leave Shoreline, the students are coming up with a recommendation for managing for Student Programs.

Tom

Seven applications have been received for the Computer Science program faculty position.

OLD BUSINESS:
b.
Review:  President’s Staff Members’ Vacation Dates

President’s Staff members reviewed a draft matrix of the vacation/annual leave dates they had indicated they would like to take when asked at last week’s PS meeting.  Several adjustments were made, but there is still concern about the number of administrators taking leave on December 24 and December 26.  There must be an administrator in charge of each day of the break, and, when administrators are on annual leave, there must be a staff member with authority to substitute at each managerial area.

NEW BUSINESS:

a.
High School Relations/Articulation Council

The first Articulation Council meeting of the academic year will convene Thursday, November 29, at the Shoreline School District Superintendent’s office.  Representatives will be present from three entities:  from SCC, including Holly; from SSD, including Superintendent Jim Welsh, and from the University of Washington, including Louis Fox, Vice Provost for Educational Partnerships and Learning Technologies.  Holly asked that those invited be prepared to report on the current initiatives SCC has undertaken and gave an example of an update on the CEO program by Mariko Kakiuchi and on College in the High School by Tom.   A major emphasis will be to transition from what is already underway to planning future initiatives on which the three entities can collaborate.  By spring, a newsletter will be developed; in the past, each entity has taken a turn producing, but this year Holly asked that SCC take the lead role under Judy’s leadership.  The newsletter will be a timely recruiting tool.  Future efforts with the Central Washington University Branch Campus in Lynnwood and with Western Washington University have potential.  Holly plans to make sure staff members are invited to attend the Articulation Council as needs warrant and as the agenda builds.

b.
Interaction Agreements

Judy distributed results of the latest survey analyzing the effectiveness of the Interaction Agreements conceived at the President’s Staff annual retreat.  She noted three items, 1) “realistic time limits are set for agenda items;” 2) “a clear process for reviewing and decision-making has been established;” and 3) “discussions are kept to the critical issues at hand,” were consistently ranging below the average of 2.9.  

Several members of President’s Staff responded with the following comments:

· Jim James suggested that decision-making at SCC be presented to the college in a diagram format, since the concern about dissemination of information from request to action extends beyond President’s Staff.

· Lupe asked Judy to eliminate the high and low scores to achieve a more representative score.

· Judy felt that the decision-making process was vague due to the minimal amount of advance set-up to begin the process.  She, too, advocated that the decision-making process be well-publicized.

· Tom commented that Holly was still a new president when these survey questions were first addressed.  That, plus the fact that so many committees are advisory only, may be why the process is not clearly defined.  

Judy will conduct the survey again in a few months.  She concluded by saying President’s Staff is aware of what to work on and members are moving in the right direction.

TO DO:  Judy will contact Jim James to disseminate interaction agreement survey information collected by each category.

c.  
Crisis Planning

Guest was Manager of Security, Carwin Spearman.  He has formulated a Crisis Plan, which must be approved by President’s Staff.  He had one hard copy of the draft, which he will send to members of President’s Staff via email.  He has shared this draft with the Safety and Security Committee and would like to have campus-wide input before the product is finalized.  

He also introduced the subject of gun and drug policies, noting Everett Community College has a policy covering firearms.  These policies, if approved by President’s Staff, would need to be forwarded to the AAG, approved in open public meeting and possibly codified in the Washington Administrative Code.  

Carwin advocated using scenarios, where the play-by-play would alert President’s Staff as to what is needed and what could be overlooked.  Holding a President’s Staff study session to conduct these scenarios was discussed.  Carwin will return with the Crisis Planning document to the Safety and Security Committee next month since he has just given them a brief overview.

TO DO:  “Crisis Planning” will be placed on the December 10 President’s Staff agenda for further discussion and review.

Roundtable:

Judy

She requested that President’s Staff forward names and addresses of people who should receive the official college holiday card to Holly.  

Jim Perez

As the next step in acquiring the domain name “Shoreline.com,” Jim asked if SCC has an interest in filing this domain name in other countries, such as Canada.  

TO DO:  Notify the US Patent and Trademark Office, if SCC decides to file the domain name “Shoreline.com” with other countries, which must be done by December 17, 2001.

Keith

He is in the process of reviewing each departmental budget.  So far he has completed Science, Automotive Manufacturing and Humanities.  Two or three new reviews are scheduled for this coming week.

Holly

Though the forecast budget cuts are going to be real, Holly asked that Shoreline not take radical steps at this point.  At this point, we need to keep things in check and monitor budgets closely.

Paulette attended the award ceremonies for the “Marching Toward Equity” program, in which the Washington Federation of Teachers recognized Shoreline Community College and the Shoreline Community College Federation of Teachers with a certificate for “Outstanding Performance” for their progress toward equitable treatment of part-time faculty.  This award was presented in honor of International Campus Equity Week.

Washington State University is interested in expanding articulation partnerships.  Holly asked Tom to contact WSU.

Holly is forwarding a notice from the legislature to Berta regarding the potential of offering a new program in the hearing and speech field, “Hearing Aid Dispensing.”  This is a huge emerging field as the population ages.  

A draft of Operations Minutes will be emailed to all members by recorder Sandy Schoenhals for review prior to posting online.  

Lupe

Microsoft is terminating its AATP program and emphasizing the Microsoft IT Academy, which has a membership fee of $5,000.00.  Many community colleges are members and the $5,000 entitles members to many benefits.  Lupe said Shoreline will apply and has indicated this decision to other schools.  

Tom

Tom asked for clarification on when future agenda items will be addressed by President’s Staff.  

· “Internet Usage” will be added in two weeks (December 10)

· “Budget Planning for 2002-2003” and “Future Review of Potential Budget Cuts for 2001-02” will potentially be added before the holiday break.  (Keith wants to come out of the review process with a strong budget position.)

· “Crisis Planning” will remain as a future agenda item while it is in review by PS

Michele

A President’s Staff luncheon will be held on Friday, December 21, when most members can attend.  

Submitted by:

Michele Foley

WORKSHEET for November 26

1. TO DO:  It was decided that President’s Staff members each identify the top five goals for each strategic planning focus area, since the number of goals identified was so large.

2. TO DO:  Once Keith identifies funds available for marketing from the high tech allocation, Judy’s goal is to get a marketing flyer out in December for Winter Quarter

3. TO DO:  Judy will contact Jim James to disseminate the interaction agreement survey information collected by each category.

4. TO DO:  Notify the US Patent and Trademark Office, if SCC decides to file the domain name “Shoreline.com” with other countries, which must be done by December 17, 2001.

5.
TO DO:  “Crisis Planning” will be placed on the December 10 President’s Staff agenda for further discussion and review.
